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July 5, 2012 

 
Hon. Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 

 
Re:  Case 08-E-0539, P.S.C. No. 10 – Electricity, Housekeeping Changes 

Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. (“Con Edison” or the “Company”) is 

filing with the New York State Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) amendments to 
its Schedule for Electricity, PSC No. 10 – Electricity ("P.S.C. No. 10”), applicable to its 
customers in the City of New York and the County of Westchester.   

 
The P.S.C. No. 10 tariff leaves, which are identified below, are issued on not less than 30 

days’ notice, to become effective on August 20, 2012:   
 

Leaf No. Revision No. Superseding Revision No.  
366 1 0 
367 1 0 
368 1 0 

 

Background 

Pursuant to the Commission’s Order, “Tariff filings by Consolidated Edison Company of 
New York, Inc. to replace its electric tariff schedules with electronic tariff schedules compatible 
with the Commission’s Electronic Tariff System,” issued and effective February 16, 2012, in 
Case 08-E-0539, P.S.C. No. 10 became effective on February 20, 2012, merging and superseding 
P.S.C. No. 9 – Electricity (“P.S.C. No. 9”) and P.S.C. No. 2 – Retail Access.  It has come to the 
Company’s attention that the Application for Service, Form A of P.S.C. No. 10, contains an 
outdated version of the Application for Service that once appeared in P.S.C. No. 9 but was later 
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revised, effective February 14, 2005, pursuant to the Commission’s Order, S.P.O. 04-E-
1337SP2, dated February 9, 2005, in Case 04-E-1337.1

 
   

Tariff Changes 
 
This current filing replaces the version of the Application for Service in P.S.C. No. 10 

with the version of the Application for Service that was in effect in P.S.C. No. 9 at the time that 
rate schedule was replaced by P.S.C. No. 10.  In addition, the Company is making the following 
minor housekeeping changes: (a) in the introductory section of the application form, on Leaf 
366, the Company’s telephone number for customers interested in steam service has been 
updated; and (b) in Part D, on Leaf 368, the names of the ST-120 and TP-385 exemption 
certificates in Part D have been revised to reflect the actual certificates’ names. 

 
Conclusion and Notice 

 
Because these changes are of a housekeeping nature, the Company is issuing this filing 

on not less than 30 days’ notice, to become effective on August 20, 2012.  The Company 
respectfully requests waiver of newspaper publication of these changes.   

  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

      /s/   Christine Colletti        
Christine Colletti 
Director 
Rate Engineering Department 
 
 

                                                           

1 Case 04-E-1337, “Tariff filing by Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. to make revisions to its service 
application form for electric service and to make housekeeping changes.”  In that filing, the Company conformed 
item 7 of Part B of the Application for Service to that of the gas rate schedule and made minor wording changes. 
(For example, “telephone number” was changed to “contact information” in Part A, and “turned off” was changed to 
“discontinued” in Part C.) 
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